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THE NEW TERM 
STARTS FOR PUPILS 
ON THURSDAY  6th 

SEPTEMBER  
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Dear Parents 

The FOC Barbecue on Friday night was a hugely anticipated and enjoya-

ble celebration. Thank you so much to everyone who worked hard to cre-

ate the food, drinks, activities, ambiance, setting, clearing up and tremen-

dous sense of fun.  It was a pleasure to see our pupils, siblings, parents 

and staff together. My hair still has a pinkish tingeééééThe weather 

helped of course but my enduring memory is one of fun, family  and 

friendship.  

In Regentôs Park on Saturday morning, our Cavendish Galaxy Stars foot-

ballers were also celebrating their last session of the academic year.  As 

well as training, there were events involving parents and trophies and 

medals were handed out. The look of pride when these were handed over 

was a special moment. We also celebrated the achievements of our foot-

ballers and our chess medallists in our final assembly of the academic 

year on Thursday. The Cavendish Galaxy Stars footballers will be running 

a taster session from 11am to 12.30pm for any pupils interested on Satur-

day 15th September. This will partially coincide with our new FOC organ-

ised óBack to Schoolô picnic from 11am to 2pm. There are further details of 

this later in the newsletter.  

Our Shine celebrations for Years 4, 5 and 6 continued this week. Once 

again, it was evident how much joy, enthusiasm, progress and team work 

had been involved in each yearôs learning. The celebrations became more 

complex as more subjects and high level independent creativity were ref-

erenced. Mrs Dunbar was able to join us for our Year 4 Shine celebration 

on Monday. She is busy and well and enjoying spending time with her 

three grandchildren. Our pupils amazed us with their public speaking 

skills. 

Miss Antonia Beary the Headmistress of our sister school  Mayfield, 

joined us as guest speaker for our Year 6 Shine celebration on Wednesday 

and inspired us with her words of wisdom and encouragement. We were 

also happy to be joined by our ex Deputy Head (Academic) Mr Michael 

Blakey for this Year 6 Shine celebration. Mr Blakey is now headteacher of 

an overseas school. I know that we will miss our Year 6 pupils. They have 

been a tremendous year group to work with, fantastic role models for our 

younger pupils and a source of joy and inspiration. They combined their 



2 

unique individuality with friendly whole year team spirit. They will be huge assets to their new schools 
and we look forward to them keeping in touch and sharing their triumphs and thoughts with us in the 
future.  

Tuesday saw our Early Years enjoy their annual Water Day. Oh my goodness! Such a good time was had 
by all! Every time I visit the Early Years there is something wonderful happening.  

Wednesday also saw our Leaversô Tea for Year 6 take place. The gym was completely transformed into a 
magical óAlice in Wonderlandô tea party setting including vintage china, pink flamingos and beautiful dec-
orations. I know that many parents were involved in planning this. Many thanks to them all but particu-
larly again, to Mrs Dehnugara, Mrs Bendel and Ms Lock. Part of this celebration included the handing 
over of a special Leaversô Book. These were a huge amount of hard work for many parents. Mrs Dehnuga-
ra and Mrs Bendel were the main co-ordinators and I am truly grateful for their amazing organisation, 
perseverance, collaborative and good natured approach and sense of humour. They helped to produce an 
amazing memento and keepsake for our Year 6 Leavers.  I am very grateful to them.  

The Year 6 Leaversô rose ôSimply the Bestô is planted in one of our playground flowerbeds and will be 
much nurtured and treasured.  

Thursday saw our end of Year assembly. We celebrated our recent success in raising money for the Toilet 
Twinning charity, celebrated the awarding of chess medals, football medals and awards and of course re-
flected back on the past academic year and looked forward to the summer holiday and the academic year 
ahead. This assembly was followed by our Leaversô Mass in Our Lady of Hal Church. An opportunity for 
communal reflection and thanks for the past year and good wishes for those pupils leaving us felt like a 
very óCavendishô moment. Once again our Year 6 pupils spoke and sang with emotion and tremendous 
skill. Our Chamber Choir singing John Rutterôs ôThe  Lord Bless and Keep Youô and all of Year 6 singing 
óOne more step along the world I goô were my two personal highlights. Please read further to see some of 
the words our Year 6 Head Girls wrote and read out as part of their Leaversô Tea celebrations.  

Thank you to all the Cavendish staff team and our Governors for their hard work, resilience and unwaver-
ing focus on our pupils and their health, happiness and learning. Thank you for sending your inspiration-
al children to our School and for your support and enthusiasm. All members have been very touched by 
your kind messages, cards and gifts. Thank you. I am very grateful to everyone and mindful of wanting to 
make next year even more successful and happier for everyone. We have achieved so much together this 
year. 

 I hope that you all enjoy a restorative, happy and safe holiday. I am looking forward to reading, relaxing 
and being with my friends and family but also to seeing you and your children on Thursday 6th Septem-
ber.  

With many thanks.  

Yours sincerely 

Jane Rogers 

NEWSLETTER 

¶ School resumes for pupils on Thursday 6th September 

¶ Pupils may wear either summer or winter uniform until our first half term.  

¶ All pupils should be in winter uniform on their return from half term on Thursday 1 

November 2018. 

 

Thank you 
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We shall be upgrading the school desks in 

our Year 3 classrooms over the sum-

mer.  If you are interested in owning a 

piece of Cavendish memorabilia for £25 

each, please contact Mrs Chen Cooper at 

bursar@cavendish-school.co.uk.    

We have been working on a brand new website that better reflects 

The Cavendish School and the many ways in which we aim to pro-

vide an outstanding educational experience to our pupils.   We ex-

pect to launch our new website over the summer holidays and 

hope you will like its look and find it easy to use.   It will contain a 

parent portal and a VLE just as the current one does, and you 

should be able to log in as before.   We hope the new site will also 

give prospective parents a good flavour of what makes The Caven-

dish School so special and encourage them to visit us to see for 

themselves that we are ôan educational oasis in the heart of Camdenõ. 

mailto:bursar@cavendish-school.co.uk
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